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November
2019

Library Visits, Checkouts, PC Usage, and
Program Attendance totals all saw a decline vs
November of 2018. These declines are an
anticipated side effect of the expansion and
renovation of John and Judy Gay Library. There

are, however, some notable areas of growth.




The Library continued to
offer special cultural
programs throughout
November, including
Passport to East Asia,
Scottish Music and
Dance, and MultiLingual
Storytimes- all
partnerships with
outside organizations.

120% Teen
Program
Attendance
Increase

39%Volunteer
Hours Increase

17%Outreach
Attendance
Increase

7%Digital
Circ Increase




Construction Update

"

e Roofing on Expansion is installed- stopping leaks in existing building from rainfall.
e East pedestrian sidewalk is repaired.

e Construction fencing will be moved to accommodate normal travel paths.

e Light bollards along west side road are being installed.

Parking lot striping and wheel stops installed.

Physical materials shifted from JJGL to RHH.

Team of staff assembled for furniture move on January 11th and 13th.

JJGL closes on January 6th, reopens on January 13th.

Press release request working with Communications Department.

Obtaining Temporary Certificate of Occupancy through Building Inspection and Fire Marshall




